## **GAPLO-UNION (LRP)**

[Gas Pipeline Landowners of Ontario-Union (London Reinforcement Project)]

April 13, 2011

VIA E-Mail

Mr. Merv. Weishar, SR/WA, Senior Lands Agent, Union Gas Limited, PO Box 2001, 50 Keil Drive North, CHATHAM, Ontario N7M 5M1

Dear Mr. Weishar:

Re: Union Gas Limited ("UNION") Leave to Construct – London Reinforcement
Project, Ontario Energy Board File Number EB-2010-0381

This will acknowledge receipt of your correspondence dated April 8, 2011 received via email in response to our communication to Ms. Patrick dated April 7, 2011.

The Union Gas Limited (UNION) response to Interrogatory Number 3 contained in correspondence dated April 1, 2011 to the Ontario Energy Board (OEB) does reference location of the subject gas pipeline location. To be clear, it is our understanding that the current UNION position on location is construction within the road allowance along the east side of Wonderland Road North between Ten Mile Road and Forest City Bible Church just north of Fanshawe Road. Further, gas pipeline construction will be located within an 8 metre strip adjacent to the east boundary of the current road allowance of Wonderland Road North where easements have been obtained (4 properties as of April 1, 2011 and prior to construction, others as may be obtained by UNION).

We believe there are still construction issues raised by GAPLO-UNION (LRP), which unfortunately have not been addressed by the OEB interrogatory process:

- Establishment of compensation guidelines for any temporary land use off road allowance during construction, and
- Timely communication of process and/or changes that affect landowners in the subject construction area.

## GAPLO-UNION (LRP)

Transparency of communication, a strategy which UNION began with its November 1, 2010 open house is a beneficial approach that would appear to have been lost in more recent interaction with landowners. Group communication allows a forum for the experience and expertise of, as well impacts on affected parties to be dialogued. With respect, this is our preferred approach and one we believe will bring about the desired results for all concerned.

Yours truly,

C.H. Jackson for

GAPLO-UNION (LRP) Steering Committee

e-copy: Ms. Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary,

Ontario Energy Board

GAPLO-UNION (LRP) Steering Committee